## **Kenworthy Honored in Centennial Campaign** Giving

David Scott Palmer of Boston University's Center for International Relations has given generously to APSA's Centennial Campaign in honor of Eldon "Bud" Kenworthy, his graduate mentor. In honoring the memory of Bud Kenworthy, Palmer, like several others, is using the Campaign in the best possible way, to acknowledge the contribution of an individual important to his professional life.

Bud Kenworthy died in March 1998, as the result of an automobile accident, prematurely ending an exceptional career at the age of 62. As recounted by Mary T. Hanna in the June 1998 issue of PS, at the time of his death, Bud Kenworthy was professor of politics at Whitman College.

A graduate of Oberlin College and a Yale Ph.D., Kenworthy studied Latin America, and, over time, his teaching and research focused on environmental issues. At the time of his death, Kenworthy was completing research on the environmentally sustainable fishing and farming practices of the campesinos of Costa Rica. His research in the past led to innumerable books, articles, and monographs.

Bud Kenworthy was also a teacher unflaggingly committed to undergraduates. In 1970 he was awarded Cornell's Clark Award for Advanced Teaching, and he served for five years as director of undergraduate studies in Cornell's government department. Following 25 years as a faculty member at Cornell University, Kenworthy continued teaching undergraduates at Whitman College.

Others who have honored mentors, colleagues, and significan people and institutions in their lives include:

The University of Louisville, in honor of Aaron Wildavsky Elinor and Vincent Ostrom, in honor of Alma Ostrom and Leah Hopkins Awan

Martha Joynt Kumar, in honor of Ann Devroy

Lawrence C. Dodd, in honor of the Department of Political Science, University of Minnesota

Edward Thompson III, in honor of Vincent J. Browne

Christopher J. Bosso, in honor of the political science faculty at the

University of Pittsburgh

Mary A. Hepburn, in honor of Sheilah Mann William Mishler, in honor of Allan Kornberg Henry Pratt, in honor of David Truman Elliott E. Slotnick, in honor of Frank J. Sorauf Joel D. Aberbach, in honor of Robert Lane Vincent and Anne Davis, in honor of Charles O. Jones John B. Gates, in memory of Richard Sinopoli Harvey Glickman, in memory of H. Hubert Wilson John W. Holcombe, in memory of George S. Blair Robert and Dixie Huefner, in honor of Edward Banfield Mark P. Petracca, in honor of Gina and Joseph Petracca Stephen L. Wasby, in memory of Morris Udall Marcia Lynn Whicker, in honor of Malcolm Jewell

## **Association Alerts**

New Renewal Mailing Schedule

Beginning with the March renewal cycle, the Membership Department will be altering the mailing cycle. Your first notice will now arrive one month before your membership is due to expire. Your second and final notice will now arrive at the beginning of your expiration month. There will no longer be a third no-

Thus, to use the June renewal cycle as an example, the first notice will arrive in your mailbox in the first week of May. The second and final notice will arrive in your mailbox in the first week of June. There will be no third notice. We are streamlining the renewal cycle in order to reduce postage costs and to improve response rates to our first notices.

Also beginning in March, look in your membership packet (the mailing that includes your membership card) for valuable discount coupons on APSA publications.

Catatrophic Coverage Available to Members

APSA members can now enroll themselves and their spouses or domestic partners in a Catastrophe Major Medical Insurance plan designed to pay benefits in addition to any other health coverage they may have.

Features of the plan include \$2,000,000 of supplemental coverage regardless of age, coverage for nursing home and home health care, and free choice of doctors.

As supplemental coverage, the Catastrophe Major Medical Insurance Plan takes over after basic hospitalization insurance, major medical insurance, HMO, PPO, or Medicare payments cease. The special enrollment period for this plan ends April 1, 1999. To enroll or request more information, contact Albert H. Wohlers & Co., APSA Group Insurance Plans, 1440 N. Northwest Highway, Park Ridge, IL 60068-1400; 800-503-9230; info@ahw.edu.